MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

February 2, 2009
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by Vice-President Anne Bourner on February 2, 2009 in the library’s research area.

Members present:





    Absent:  

	Don Adams
	Helen Menke
	Richard Cavalier

	Anne Bourner
	Darlene Prest
	Domenica McDonald

	Mary Ann Clendenin
	Janice Taylor
	

	Steve Gerlach
	
	

	
	Cristy Stupegia, Librarian     
	


Guests:


Jason Schlimme 


Gary Stephens
The minutes of the January 5, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Don Adams to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report – Helen Menke

After the Treasurer’s Report was reviewed, it was moved by Darlene Prest and seconded by Janice Taylor to accept the report.  It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Don Adams to pay the normal outstanding bills as listed and authorize the payment of the bills from the grant funds when the items have arrived, been inspected and are approved.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Librarian’s Report

A.  Grant News

1.  E-Rate Form 471 has been filed for the fiscal year of 2009-2010.

2. LSTA Grants themes being offered are as follows:  Reading Program, Dream Catcher, and Digitization.  The board was in agreement with Cristy to forego any applications at this time.

3. Mini Construction Grant (Gary Stephens and Jason Schlimme guests)  

a.  Council awarded the bid to Ron Stork Construction at approximately $22,000.  
b. Insurance will pay for damaged area rug replacement.  The City cannot pay for the rest of the carpet after insurance damage payment.  The grant funds will be used to purchase some of the carpet.

c. Insurance will pay for repairs inside the building after the city has repaired the outside drainage problems and has completed the outside sealing of building.

4.  Wilson’s Furnishings – Cristy is not sure if the bid is still good for several reasons.  (Discussion of options followed.)  Cristy is to contact Wilson’s to find out carpet and installation costs for Project 1, Project 2, and Project 3 separately.
B.  Personnel Evaluations and Cost Savings Plans
1. Cristy will be conducting Personnel Evaluations soon.  She stated that she saw no problems that would need to be brought up to the board.
2. Cristy, Don Adams and Domenica McDonald will be meeting with Cory and Gary on February 25 to discuss cost savings issues.

C.  Cristy reminded the board of upcoming events.

Don Adams moved and Steve Gerlach seconded to accept the Librarian’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.

Janice Taylor moved and Helen Menke seconded to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board 

